Minutes of the Bubwith Parish Council meeting held in Bubwith Leisure Centre on Thursday 10 June 2021
Present: Sandra Hills (Chair), Paula Clark, Richard Falkingham, Carol Hall, Liz Hayes, Malcolm Henson, Richard Moore, Allen Shepherd, Mike Suddaby, Shaun Thompson, John Watkinson
Apologies: Barry Carpus
Clerk: Steve Young, steveyoungclerk@gmail.com Telephone 01757 288234, there were 24 members of public present
Website address www.bubwithparishcouncil.co.uk





Public session, members of public attended to make points about the East Riding of Yorkshire Council Draft Local Plan Amendments. The draft proposals show 59 houses on a field behind Breighton Road between Southwood Drain and the Rail Trail. Concerns and objections were made as follows by those attending, Sandra Hills explained that the Parish Council would listen to concerns and formally discuss it at the July meeting having had time to consider points and visit the site. The Parish Council is a consultee and is not a decision maker
· John Peach explained that another accepted site at Peach’s Haulage was shown on the plan as not deliverable, this was now not the case as a pre-planning application was being put in shortly, Sandra Hills pointed out that the Local Plan was being amended not being newly made
Residents concerns were expressed at;

· The access is not wide enough for two way traffic and to keep the current Public Right of Way available
· The adjacent Southwood Drain floods in the winter and backs up causing localised flooding on the access plus the field

· Concerns that access to the site will come from Main Road Bubwith via Church Street which is very difficult to get through due to parked cars plus many cars are parked on Breighton Road. Breighton Road is a walk to school route and cars from 59 houses will pose more danger to children and parents
· Sewerage problems exist in this area of Breighton Road and will not be helped by this development, raw sewage on properties is a regular annual event

· School capacity would be exceeded by the scale of the development, Sandra Hills explained that this was not the case as the School needed more children to remain sustainable

· Concerns that village infrastructure in terms of roads, sewerage, drainage, etc, would need to be improved to cope with the development

· There were concerns about how the road and access would cope with this large number of cars with possibly 150 vehicle movements daily plus delivery vehicles
· The adjacent house owner was very concerned about the access road being so close to her property and constant numbers of cars passing the property particularly as the land is clay and subject to drying out and cracking

· New housing would be raised up to avoid possible flooding and this would leave existing housing more vulnerable as they would be at a lower level
· Photos were passed round showing Breighton Road flooding at the access point in the past

· Rob Falkingham whose family own the field under consideration passed around an artist’s impression of the development showing a triangle of land unused and that would be donated to the village and could incorporate a back entrance car park to the playing field. The plan would provide housing to help the ERYC hit housing targets and was close to the School. The traffic situation was not ideal and ERYC Highways would look at that. He stated that water would be stored on site in peak rain times to be released when river flooding reduced

· Discussion accepted that Bubwith needed more residents to make existing services more sustainable particularly school, shops and surgery and Sandra Hills summed up that we needed to make sure that future developments were right for the village and made gains for residents

Richard Falkingham joined the meeting

40/21 Minutes of the previous meeting dated 5/5/2021, these were approved and signed by the Chair
Declaration of Interest. To record any declarations of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interest by any Member in respect of items on this agenda, Richard Moore, Shaun Thompson non-pecuniary in Leisure Centre matters plus Richard Falkingham pecuniary in Draft Local Plan discussions plus Liz Hayes and Allen Shepherd non-pecuniary in Draft Local Plan
41/21 Matters arising
· State of verges Clay Lane Breighton, waiting for feedback following the site meeting
· Bus service, Transport Champion noted that a survey is to be completed to help shape the future public transport needs of the parish
· Dog fouling, signage to be sited
· Allotments report, all current plots now taken, car park extension to be completed
· Orchard on allotment field, update including watering during dry weather, waiting to hear if we can use unspent grant monies as previously discussed
· Public Rights of Way, an email from Sam McGivern offering the parish the ability to adopt Dingle Dell and therefore control the rope swings was considered. Management of Dingle Dell was considered too large a job for the Parish Council
· Bubwith Leisure Centre, waiting to hear from grant bodies about the Bubwith Daily Mile and Cycling tracks. The cricket square is to be realigned in the Autumn, the Centre and bar are gradually re-opening and plans are being put together for social activity
· Bubwith Bugle and Facebook page, all is going well
· Youth Club, the Parish Council run YC will start again on 21 June with sessions on Monday and Wednesday evenings. Plans are being laid to run some sessions in the school summer holidays. All paperwork and insurance is in place. It was agreed that monies would be kept in the Parish Council account rather than a separate account
· Parking on pavements, to consider actions following email from ERYC. Information noted that a law is being put through Parliament to deal with this issue and Parish Councillors resolved to wait for this law before taking further action
· ERYC Funding pot, information emailed to Parish Councillors 3/6/21. Money is available to hold an event to encourage people back into the community and a meeting is to be held to discuss how this might happen
· Potential Covid memorial day to be held in Leisure Centre, nothing to report
· Streetscene action points forwarded to Parish Councillors for information
· Yorkshire Water problems, Ofwat to be consulted

· Litter picker vacancy, Clerk reported that 4 people had applied. Sandra Hills, John Watkinson and Clerk to meet with the people to discuss their applications
· Anti-social behaviour in the village, the graffiti issue was hoped to be resolved but further issues have come to light. Long discussion took place on how to take this forward to ensure that parties involved received support to ensure that problems would not occur again in the future. Safeguarding was considered important as all involved were minors and Social Services and Police to be contacted. Parish Councillors resolved that any anti-social behaviour in the parish in the future would be reported to the police
Paula Clark left the meeting

42/21 Planning application
21/01166/PLF Erection of a New Members Clubhouse at land West of Selby & District Motor Clubhouse Unit 9 Sand Land Breighton for Real Aeroplane Club, supported between meetings

ERYC Draft Local Plan amendments consultation was held over until the July meeting
43/21 Planning decisions as advised by the East Riding of Yorkshire Council
21/00837/PLF Erection of extension to existing cattle shed and the construction of hardstanding and drainage at Waterloo Farm Street Lane Bubwith for Mr David Screeton, granted

20/04134/PLF Erection of two storey extension to side, construction of pitched roof to replace existing flat roof to rear and alterations to existing vehicular access at Ash Cottage, 28 Main Street Bubwith for Miss Emma Banks, granted

21/01586/PLF Erection of a detached garage at Grassdale Clay Lane Breighton for Mr Russell Cullingworth, granted

44/21 Accounts, balances £13,717.53 current, £1,545.62 saver (balances include £500 general reserve, £1,553.57 Community Led Housing surplus) 
Bank statement report was considered without comment
Payment confirmed £114.00 to reimburse Barry Carpus for Youth Club safe 
Payments approved £XX S Young, Clerks salary (including £30 newsletter delivery), £XX M Whitworth litter picker, £XX P Wiles handyman, £XX J Bell youth leader, £XX M Parker youth leader (all figures to be notified when payroll received) £125.54 Sapphire Print Solutions for copier copy costs
Humber & Wolds Rural Action, £25 renewal was approved
45/21 Reports
· Shaun Thompson reported a hedge overgrowing the footpath, Richard Moore commented that footpaths needed to be tidied at junctions with hedge lines to avoid trip hazards

· Sandra Hills reported that sand bags were still in place on the footpath at the Church

46/21 Correspondence
· Email reference Bubwith bridge repairs was noted
Meeting closed at 9.25pm
The next meeting of Bubwith Parish Council will be held on Thursday 8 July 2021 at 7.30pm in Bubwith Leisure Centre 
